
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 2024 News  

Dear Friends and Family, 

June through September is our “winter.” The temperature gets down to around 50 degrees Fahrenheit at night and   

mid-80’s in the daytime. That makes for wonderful weather and for great opportunities for church and outreach 

activities. Besides the youth camps that took place during school holidays, we have had a senior adult appreciation 

Sunday, men’s prayer breakfast, young adult activity, Christmas in July and trivia night. Attendance to some of         

the activities was really good and others not so much, The activities give opportunities to our church family to       

invite their friends, family and neighbours to the special church activities. In the next month we have an      

international dinner planned and a friends and family day. Please pray that these are fruitful outreaches. 

             

(Photos of the Christmas in July activity and men’s prayer breakfast) 

            One of those things that a father prays for his daughter is that the Lord will bring a godly man into her life. The 

            Lord has answered that prayer request. Our daughter, Clarisse (Reese), got engaged toward the end of July to a  

            young man in our church who loves the Lord. Please pray for Clarisse and Lenel as they make wedding plans.  

            Bryce, on the other hand, hurt his wrist a few years ago, and the injury has never properly healed. It looks like    

            his wrist will require surgery in the upcoming weeks.  Please pray for wisdom for the doctors and for healing  

            after the surgery. Bryce has mixed feelings about the surgery but believes. As we do, it’s the best option going 

            forward.    

            Thank you for praying. Please pray for two mothers and their children who have been coming to church on and 

             of as of late/ Please pray for Becca as she’s having allergy problems and problems with her feet. Please pray for  

             me as I preach and that the Lord would send more helpers to assist in the ministry of our church.     

            Thank you for your prayers and gracious giving. 

            Kelly, Becca, Reese and Bryce Gilliam 

 


